Public Notice – Environmental Permit

PURPOSE OF NOTICE: To seek public comment on a hazardous waste permit modification submitted to the Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) by the Huntington Ingalls Incorporated (Huntington Ingalls, Inc.) located in Newport News, Virginia.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: May 8, 2025, to July 8, 2025

PUBLIC MEETING: Huntington Ingalls, Inc. will hold a public meeting on June 4, 2025 at 6:00 pm at the Main Street Library, Newport News Public Library located at 110 Main St, Newport News, VA 23601. The purpose of the public meeting is to provide information, discuss related issues, and receive any public comments. 
PERMIT NAME AND NUMBER: Hazardous Waste Management Post-Closure Care and Site-Wide Corrective Action Permit: VAD001307495

PERMIT APPLICANT:  Huntington Ingalls, Inc., Newport News Shipbuilding 

FACILITY NAME AND LOCATION: Huntington Ingalls, Inc. Facility located at 4101 Washington Avenue, Newport News, Virginia 23607.

The permittee’s compliance history during the life of the permit being modified is available from the DEQ contact listed below.

This facility is an Extraordinary Environmental Enterprise participant in Virginia’s Environmental Excellence Program.

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Huntington Ingalls, Inc. applied for a modification to its Hazardous Waste Management Post-Closure Care and Site-Wide Corrective Action Permit on May 7, 2025. The permit modification will remove groundwater monitoring activities for three (3) solid waste management units (SWMUs), based on groundwater monitoring results demonstrating compliance with applicable screening criteria established in the Permit as documented in previous Annual Reports.

HOW TO COMMENT: DEQ accepts comments by hand-delivery, e-mail, fax or postal mail. All comments must include the name, address and telephone number of the person commenting and be received by DEQ within the comment period. The public may also write to the DEQ contact person at the address below to be added to the facility mailing list. The public may review the modification request and supporting documents at the Central Office of DEQ, Office of Financial Responsibility and Waste Programs, 1111 East Main Street, Suite 1400 Richmond, Virginia 23219 or at one of the locations below: 

Main Street Library, Newport News Public Library located at 110 Main St, Newport News, VA 23601 DEQ Tidewater Regional Office, 5636 Southern Blvd. Virginia Beach, VA 23462

PERMITTEE CONTACT PERSON: Mark Hiltke; Huntington Ingalls, Inc., Newport News Shipbuilding, 4101 Washington Avenue, B79-1, Newport News, VA 23607; Phone: (757) 534-4067; Email: mark.f.hiltke@hii-nns.com
DEQ CONTACT PERSON: Sarah Dyer; DEQ Office of Financial Responsibility and Waste Programs, 1111 East Main St., Suite 1400, Richmond, VA 23219; Phone: (804) 659-2823; E-mail: sarah.dyer@deq.virginia.gov
